
3. APPLICATION FOR PREMISES LICENCE - J DUNBAR & SON, 76 
LOWER BATHVILLE, ARMADALE 

 The applicant Mr William Dunbar was in attendance and represented by 
Jim Carlin, Sneddon Morrison Solicitors. 

 Police Scotland was represented by PC Tom White.  The Licensing 
Standards Officer, Douglas Frood was also in attendance. 

 The Depute Clerk referred the Board to the report on the application for a 
premises licence.  The Depute Clerk advised that a site visit had taken 
place. 

 Mr Carlin made submissions to the Board in support of the application. 

 PC White confirmed Police Scotland had no objection to make to the 
application. 

 Douglas Frood, LSO confirmed he had no adverse comments to make 
regarding the application. 

 The Board had an opportunity to ask questions of all parties. 

 Decision 

 To grant the application for a Premises Licence. 
 


